MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday, March 20, 2007         Burlington

ATTENDING:  Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Vice-President; Michael Hoffman, AIA, Immediate Past-President; Wendy Blakeman, AIA, Shawn Brennan, AIA, David Epstein, AIA, Jessica Georgia, AIAS, Daniel Johnson, AIA (via speaker phone), Donna Leban, AIA and Lisa Rovner, AIA.  Special Guest: Alexa Davis

“Canstruction”

1. Guy reported that TD Banknorth is once again the “big” Sponsor of “Canstruction”.  They would like to have the event at the University Mall again this year.  The competition will be held at The Mall on October 19-20, 2007

2. The competition will be limited to ten teams due to space constrictions.  The teams will be chosen on a “first come basis”.  Each must have an architect involved and follow the “Canstruction” rules!

3. The Steering Committee is looking for a different venue for the Awards Presentation reception.

Efficiency Vermont

1. Lauren and Hanne met with Susan Coleman and Jay Pilliod of Efficiency Vermont to discuss common goals.

2. A tour in the Quechee Area is being planned.

a. Any ideas for tours would be appreciated; hopefully a commercial tour in the Spring and a Residential tour in the Fall

3. Donna suggested that Susan be asked to write an article for the Newsletter with an up-date about Efficiency Vermont.

AIA150  “Architecture Week”   Open Houses, Tours, & Other Events

1. Daniel reported that there has been a good response from Firms willing to host Open Houses on Saturday, April 14th.

2. There are Point People for tours in Manchester, Middlebury, The Upper Valley and the Waitsfield-Warren area.  Point People are needed in Burlington and Montpelier; David suggested that Stephen Kredell might be willing to the job for Burlington.

3. All details for the Open Houses and Tours are due by March 20th so they can be finalized by March 27th.

4. Daniel and John McLeod will look into the most feasible and affordable ways to have P.R. for these events.

a. The Board thought that $3,000 could be expended for P.R.

5. Michael will be on “Switch Board with fellow architects on April 3rd at 7:00 p.m.

6. Michael has made arrangements for Governor Douglas to make a Proclamation of “Architecture Week” on Friday, April 13th.

7. Please send Daniel; design-build@valley.net or John; jmcleod@breadloaf.com any new ideas for “Architecture Week”

Legislation

1. S.93 – David, Donna, Guy, Richard Deane and David Boehm (representing engineers) met earlier today to discuss strategies for S.93

a. The major sticking point in this bill is the call for competitive bids for all services related to school construction including professional services.

b. The group, meeting above, will schedule a meeting with the House Education Committee and ask that professional services be deleted from the bidding process.

1.) They comments they plan to bring to the Education Committee will be circulated to the Board for input.

2.) This group will also ask for support from the Department of Education.

2. H.2 - Statute of Repose

a. Michael reported that this bill did not meet the “cross-over” deadline, so probably won’t see action this year.

b. A Statute of Repose is included in House Bill 520.

3. S.94 – Energy Planning

a. Michael has been meeting with The Building Efficiency Coalition on this bill.

1.) It has passed the Senate Natural Resources 7 Energy Committee and is now in the Senate Finance Committee.

4. H.520 – Commercial Building Energy

a. David has been working with a committee from the Building Professionals’ Summit and the Public Service Board and reported that the bill came out of the Natural Resources & Energy Committee in tact and is now in the House Ways & Means Committee.  He will email the Board when it reaches the Floor of the House.

AIA150

1. Lauren has talked with Hunter Ulf about the “Blue Print” for AIA150 and the “Tool Box”.  They have agreed to table these concerns until after “Architecture Week”

a. The AIA150 Steering Committee needs more Board members!

Other business and Other ideas

1. Efficiency Vermont – Brown Bag lunches with owners.

2. Design Awards partnering with other organizations.

3. E-mail from Andrea Murray; she will have proposals for the Newsletter at the next Board meeting.

4. Reception for the Traveling Design Awards Show will be held at the Tip Top Media Building in White River Junction on April 6th from 5-7 p.m.

5. AIA Vermont has been given a $500 Matching Scholarship Grant from AIA/AAF.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  April 17th, 6:00 p.m. at Daniel Johnson Office in the Tip Top Media Building, 52 Bridge Street, White River Junction.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

